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	Gary H Ray

President  NFB of NC

18 Sandon Drive
Asheville, NC  28804
(828) 505-0299

	Changing What It Means to Be Blind in North Carolina


Dear Representative:

The National Federation of the Blind of North Carolina is appreciative of the hard work that went into the Senate version of the 2010-2011 budget. The proposals effecting the Governor Morehead School for the Blind, Eastern NC School for the Deaf, and NC School for the Deaf in Morganton are very gratifying, especially since they were achieved during a short session.  As the House begins deliberations on the DHHS section of the budget we hope that you will follow the Senate’s lead in transferring the operation of these schools from the Office of Education Services (OES) to the Department of Public Instruction (DPI) under the Exceptional Children Division (Special Provision 10.21) and restoring the traditional school week.

Please consider the following recommendations as amendments to the Senate bill:

· Restore the Governor Morehead School Outreach/Resource Program, a cost of about $250,000.

· Restore two Academic Leadership Positions to the Three Schools, a cost of  $500,000. 

· Do not renew the contract with Beginnings (a contract made through The Office of Education Services saving $919,000 in recurring funding.
· Eliminate the Family Resource Program originated within OES, saving the cost of that present program.

· That no current OES employees be given any positions in DPI dealing with the schools, or any positions at any of the three residential schools.

· We urge that all positions dealing with the schools be filled with qualified professionals with appropriate training and that whenever possible, those making hiring decisions seek assistance from those in that field of vision impairment and hearing impairment. 

Many Legislators are former educators. Therefore they know how important it is to keep the students’ best interest uppermost in the planning for the 2010-2011 budget. Good planning now will impact the lives of North Carolina’s blind and visually impaired, and deaf and hard of hearing students not only for the upcoming school year but for the future. This planning will result in these students becoming productive, contributing members of their communities.

Thank you again for all of the hours of hard work you are putting into this budget.

Sincerely,

[image: image1.wmf] 



[image: image2.emf]_1335954873.doc
[image: image1.png]ANFB

National Federation
of the Blind

Of North Carolina







_1335954874.psd

